

AT A MEETING OF FAVERSHAM TOWN COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE held in the Guildhall, on Monday 9th September 2024

Present: The Mayor Cllr Josh Rowlands, Cllrs P Cook, A Eyre, B Jones, C Gibson, T Martin, R Newman, and J Saunders

In attendance: Adrienne Begent (Deputy Town Clerk)

177. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs L Coniam, R Crayford, and H Perkin

178. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

179. MINUTES

It was proposed by Cllr C Gibson seconded by Cllr R Newman and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to approve the Minutes of the Meeting of Faversham Town Council Planning Committee held on 12th August 2024.**

180. PLANNING SCHEDULE

The Planning Schedule dated 12th August 2024 was noted.

181. SCHEME OF DELEGATION

Members noted the Scheme of Delegation issued by Swale Borough Council on 31st July 2024.

182. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

It was: **RESOLVED that recommendations be sent to Kent County Council (KCC) and Swale Borough Council (SBC) as set out Planning Schedule 9th September 2024.**

183. QUEEN MATILDA PLACE

Members received the paper on naming the walkway between St. Mary of Charity and Abbey Place.

It was proposed by Cllr C Gibson seconded by Cllr T Martin and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to proceed with naming the path Queen Matilda Place as agreed on 11th December 2023 by the Town Councils Planning Committee.**

Cllr J Rowlands abstained.

Councillor P Cook arrives at 18.35

184. BELMONT ROAD

Members received the report regarding the residents parking scheme on Belmont Road from Swale Borough Council.

It was proposed by Cllr J Rowlands seconded by Cllr C Gibson and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to support SBC Officers undertaking an informal consultation with residents of Belmont Road, Faversham.**

Cllr J Saunders abstained.

Members considered that implementing residents parking street by street might not be the most sensible method.

It was proposed by Cllr R Newman seconded by Cllr C Gibson and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED that the Mayor should write to the Chair of the Eastern Area Committee asking a wider consideration to be given when considering residents parking.**

The Meeting ended at 18.41